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Edvard Grieg Lodge 657 District 5

Cincinnati-Dayton, Ohio & Kentucky

The First Lodge in Ohio

Sons, Daughters and Friends of Norway

June 2008

Future events (details in newsletter)
  June 21st 4:00PM.Annual Summer Solstice Pool Party at Glenn and Susie Mikaloff’s home.

  June 29th 4:00PM Concert featuring Vestby Kulturskole at Ascension Lutheran  Church
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A picture of Bergen. Every year, during the last part of May, and the beginning of June, Bergen hosts a festival, this year themed “Nordic Impulses”. This festival draws from all over Norway, including the King. Picture from Aftenposten, by Ornelius Poppe.

President’s message

Hei,

  It seems that finally spring has sprung, at least I hope so. For us, the summer will officially start with the Summer Solstice party on June 21, at the Mikaloff’s. I hope you all can attend and bring your swim suits if you are so inclined. I unfortunately will not be there, as my granddaughter has a dance recital that afternoon. Between my basement and car it has been a busy time, the car hopefully is fixed and the basement is a work in progress (my sump pump decided not to work after the torrential rains we had).

  Please mark your calendars for June 29th at 4pm. There will be a low brass group from Norway performing for us and the Scandinavian Society. This will be at Ascension Lutheran Church on Pfeiffer Rd. There will be 2 Euphonium and 2 Tuba players who are students from Vestby Kulturskole, Norway, which is a community sponsored school of the arts for children and youth. They will be here in Cincinnati at UC College Conservatory of Music for the 2008 International Tuba and Euphonium Conference. They offered to play a concert for us and I readily accepted their offer. 

  We will be having punch and cookies after the concert so you can talk to the students and their instructor, Morton Boe. Esther has arranged for the restaurant in the hotel on I-71 and Pfeiffer Rd to give anyone with a program a discount if they would like to have dinner there after the concert before you head home. Hope to see you all there.

   Esther and I will be attending the District convention in Madison, Wisconsin June 11-14. If you have any concerns or questions, please contact one of us and we will take it to our board and then on to the convention. 

   We are beginning the planning for our Jultrefest for this year. If you are willing to be on the committee please contact me, we need help. You know the saying “many hands make light work”. You can contact me by phone or email. We are thinking of having it a little earlier this year, perhaps the 22nd of November, to reduce conflict with so many December parties. Maybe the weather will be better, so we don’t have to cancel as we did last year. Please pass any thoughts on to me or anyone on the board. 

  Thanks to everyone who attended the Syttende Mai party at Kari’s. It was a great turnout and a fun evening. The kids and adults enjoyed parading around the neighborhood. It was so good to see Karl and Kaleb Flem and Carol and Bailey Stone . I hope to see you all again soon. 

Have a happy and safe summer.

Fra Presidentin,  Nelda Chandler

Membership

   We have three new members to introduce to our lodge. Two of them joined at our booth at the Ashville Viking Festival.

   Curtis Anderson happened upon our booth at Ashville. He is of Norwegian descent and decided, with his wife’s urging to join the lodge. He lives in Springboro and we hope to see him and his wife at Susie’s on June 21.

  Frederic Sanborn also found our booth and filled out the application for membership in Sons of Norway. He was leaving on a long trip to Norway and Europe so missed all of our May 17th events.  Hopefully, we will hear all about his trip at one of our future lodge meetings.

  Randy Treer found our lodge website and joined us in Columbus for the flag ceremony. At lunch he told us about his time at the Concordia Norwegian language camp in Northern Minnesota. Maybe he will speak to the lodge about the weekend at a future lodge meeting.  Randy took the photos of the flag ceremony that are on the website.

   Our membership at the moment is 111 adult members and 18 Heritage members, who are those 15 and under.

   Did you all see the membership promotion in the Viking?  Recommend three new members to Sons of Norway and receive a coffee mug with rosemaling on it.

   Maybe you would like to give the gift of membership to a family member. If you have questions about membership and the process, let me know of them.

   Esther Charlton, membership secretary

Message from a member

[image: image3.jpg]



Dorthe, and her friend Kristine Sveen.

“I've attached some photos of the 17th of May celebration  in my town, Stange. The weather was so bad that day. unbelievably cold :( But it was still fun!) “
“I am doing well. I will have my last exam of this semester on June 12th. It'll be good to have some time off of school, but I won't have much vacation.”
 “I'll be working two jobs, plus working for my college. You see, this winter I took on the job of being the leader of my colleges Student democracy. It's fun, but it takes a lot of time. AND it will look really good on my CV when I start applying for work after my bachelors’ degree is done :) So yes, I'm planning for the future.”
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Both pictures and message are from Dorthe Helene Bårdseth our favorite au pair who spent some time with us a few years ago.

Norwegian Heritage Tour

  Arctic Circle Lodge 5-662, in Akron/Canton, has arranged a bus tour of places of interest to all Norwegians. They are inviting anyone in our lodge interested to come on the tour. Here are some of the details. The tour is from July 22 through July 28.  Here are some of the places that they will stop: Old World Wisconsin, near Milwaukee, The Norwegian American Genealogical Center and Naeseth Library in Madison, Blue Mounds at Little Norway, Westby, Wisconsin, and Spring Grove, Minn.. The tour will spend two days at Nordic Fest in Decorah, Iowa and stay at Luther College. They will go to the Bily Clocks Museum and the Antonin Dvorak Exhibit.  

  They locked in the price of the tour before the gas prices went up and feel that they have a good price for the tour. Here are the costs, for one person alone it is $623.00, for two people together it is $866.00.

  For full details and itinerary, contact Esther, who has all the info about the trip.
17th of May meeting
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   Our annual 17 Mai Celebration at the home of Kari Poe was once again a wonderful success. The warmth and hospitality of her beautiful home are always a pleasure. The day started off a bit gray, and we experienced a few rain drops, but it ended in rays of sunshine! In Norway they were building snowmen. The event started with the children playing games and running around during the Children's Hour and was followed by the traditional parade. It was a small but proud group that waved our flags along Belle Meade Farm Drive. In Norway, this is the day that the children get to eat as many 

hotdogs (pølse med lompe) and as much ice cream as they can hold. We tried to stay true to that tradition here as well. As always the food was good and the company great. We had old faces and a few new faces attend that we hope to see more of in the near future.  Nina Downs.

Art Museum – Thanks

Many thanks to those that came to the Art Museum in their bunads to help at our display table, Carol Luiso, Kari Poe, and Kristin Szava looked wonderful, and also to Dona Hyll, from the Lost Viking Hoard who came to help us in her Viking garb. Sharon Baglein one of our newer members came to chat with us at our display.

Ashville Viking Festival 
  Our cookie bakers came thru again! We sold over 40 plates of cookies this year. Thanks to Sandy Nelson, Carol Luiso, Nelda Chandler, Tillie and JD Elvrum for their help with this event. And thanks to Diane Clark and Sylvia Casas who came and helped us at our booth on Sunday. This year, we signed up two new members at our booth, see membership note for their information.

  This Viking Festival is always the last weekend of April, put it on your calendar for next year.  It is a bit different and great fun.

Meetings 

  June 21st 9th Annual Summer Solstice Pool Party at Glenn and Susie Mikaloff’s home in Springboro. Party begins at 4:00PM. Everyone has seen the pictures, see for yourself what you have been missing by not going to this great event. Please RSVP with Susie at 937-748-8121 

  June 29th, at 4:00 the Vestby Kulturskole Brass Ensemble will entertain at Ascension Lutheran Church at 7333 Pfieffer Rd., in Montgomery. This Norwegian school has sent musicians to UC for an event, and we are able to hear them just before they return home. Sons of Norway is co-sponsoring with the Scandinavian Society. Please RSVP with Esther at 513-923-3798.

  July28-30. For those interested in Rosemaling, Lois Mueller is returning, this time concentrating on design. This will take place in Indianapolis, IN.  If you are interested, contact Nina Downs or Alma Lathrop at mom@lathrop.com or 317-769-4647. 

Protesters rage against gasoline prices at the pump

   A widespread, grass-roots protest has broken out in Norway against high prices for gasoline and diesel. Even though much of the pump price is the result of 

taxes, the oil companies are getting the blame.
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Filling up a car's tank is an expensive proposition in Norway. PHOTO: ARASH A NEJAD/ ILLUSTRASJONSBILDE




   Norwegians are now paying more than NOK 13 a litre (nearly USD 11 a gallon) for gasoline in many markets, and that's likely to rise.

   Market analyst Torbjørn Kjus at DnB Markets told newspaper Dagbladet that he expects oil prices, which hit USD 135 a barrel this week, to hit USD 200 a barrel. That would translate to nearly NOK 17 a litre for gasoline (USD 13.60 a gallon).

  Motorists aren't happy. More than 67,000 took part in an organized protest via the Internet this week, making threats that they’d boycott Norway's two largest gasoline station chains, Statoil and Shell.      They also signed petitions calling for lower prices, and the threatened boycott action was spreading quickly via e-mail.  

   Norway's gasoline prices became the highest in Europe this week, somewhat ironic since Norway is an oil-producing nation. But government policies have always aimed to discourage use of private cars in Norway by heavily taxing the cars themselves and the gasoline they need to operate. 

   While gasoline prices have risen in line with rising oil prices – which mostly benefit Norway's economy – the brunt of the per-litre price remains the taxes imposed by the state.

Aftenposten English Web Desk
Nina Berglund/NTB

Facts (and fiction) from Nordic Mythology and Norwegian History

By Anders Marstrander

   It is May, and nothing could be more natural than to write a few lines about the origin of the celebration of May 17th.  Many describe the events through 1814 as “the gamble of Norway”; my brief summary here will show you why.

   In 1814 Napoleon had lost his wars and the spoils were to be divided.  One of these spoils was Norway.  Up to then Norway had been in a 434 year long union with Denmark as the little brother (oh yes, I’ll write about that sometime too).  The Danish-Norwegian king had sided with Napoleon after heavy pressure from both the French and the British.  They both wanted access to the twin-kingdom’s large fleet of merchant vessels. When the king refused to accept a British ultimatum, the British attacked and took off with a large part of the same ships. After that, Denmark-Norway joined the French in this major European war.  Following this, it was almost natural that Sweden would join the British, as there was no love lost between Sweden and Denmark-Norway.  After the war the Swedish king was given Norway as a reward for their efforts during the war.

   In Norway the Danish prince Kristian Fredrik had laid his own plans. He was the future king of Denmark, and he advocated the view that since the Danish king had stepped down from the Norwegian throne, the country had actually been given back to the people. He advocated for a plan to have representatives from all over the country come together and write a constitution. His well hidden plan was to be elected king of Norway, and when he inherited the Danish throne the twin-kingdom would once again be a reality.

  Some of the elected representatives were able to see through the prince’s plan, and could sense the trap he had laid. They were led by the count Wedel Jarlsberg, and he saw through the plan the prince had laid out and understood where this was going.  But even though several of the representatives understood what was happening there was no way they could control the whole assembly. The Norwegian constitution was written and it gave Norway a government, a parliament and a king with limited powers. On May 17th 1814 they voted YES to this constitution, and the same day the also elected prince Kristian Fredrik king of Norway.

   The Swedish king did not like all this. He had been given Norway as a part of the peace treaty. Later that summer the Swedish army invaded Norway and after several battles, mostly small, the Swedish army of 20,000 soldiers had occupied several areas along the border. The Swedish king knew that the Norwegian main force had not yet been sent into the war and he did not like the prospects of a prolonged guerilla war. He knew from Napoleons failure in Spain how costly that could be. So King Karl Johan started to negotiate with key Norwegians.  He accepted the Norwegian constitution, only with minor changes to accommodate the coming union between Norway and Sweden. The Norwegian King, Kristian Fredrik, did not know about these negotiations, but he understood the feelings of the Norwegians. He knows that his time in Norway is over; he was not able to defend the country. He soon abdicates and the path is open for Karl Johan. In November 1814 he is elected king of Norway, but he had to accept a strong constitution that gave the parliament and government a lot of the powers in the country.

Birthdays

June

Lance Larsen[2], Clare Williams[7], Fredric Sanborn[9], John T. Ericksen[11], Siri Timo[11], Pamela Nelson[13], Randy Treer[15], Susan Price[18], Joyce Kosobud[23], Jerry Elvrum[24], Kjetil Martrander[24], Carol Stone[25], James Lee[27], Carol Luiso[28.

 

July

Tanya Nerli[1], Hannah Hoetger[7], Janice Ohlsen Betscher[7], Tim Holman[9], Elaine Varland[10], Maria Luiso[13], Sharon Baglein[14], Jorgen Jorgensen[17], Judy Merrick[19], Gary Morem[26], Beth Monson[27], Bill Halverson[28], Anders Marstrander[29], Kristin Szava[30].

 

August

Sandra Nelson[12], Diane Person[12], Austin Scherbarth[13], Diane Flautt[14], Jean Crocker-Lakness[14], Melanie Wingler[16], Helen Hippert[22], Edwin Rice[22], Benjamin Downs[27], Melanie Petreman[29].
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An appropriate end to the newsletter, Benjamin (Nina’s son) and his cousin Lilly in California in May. The Bunad was Nina’s 40 years ago. Benjamin might argue it is a light saber today.

Remember to go to:

website: www.evensens.net/sons/sons.html
President                            Vice-President

    Nelda Chandler                        Nina Downs

    11409 Geneva Rd.                   1478 Montegor Dr.

     Forest Park, OH 45240           Cincinnati,OH 45230

     513-742-9504                          513-561-1759

nelda1961@Cinci.rr.com           Ninatdowns@fuse.net
  Secretary                           Treasurer

     Tillie Elvrum                            Carol Luiso

     6724 Trillium Ct                       1006 Paxton Lake Dr.

     Maineville, OH 45039              Loveland, OH 45140           

     513-683-5826                           513-683-3631                        

     Elvrumjtj@aol.com                  Chluiso@aol.com
Social Director              Webmaster

      Nina T. Downs                            Lois Evensen

      1478 Montegor Dr.                      P.O.Box 9450

      Cincinnati, OH 45230                 Cincinnati,OH 45209

      513-561-1759                              513-281-8408

   Ninatdowns@fuse.net       Lois@evensens.net
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Edvard Grieg Lodge 657 District 5

                Cincinnati-Dayton, Ohio
C/O Esther Charlton

3798 Susanna Dr.

Cincinnati, OH 45251
   Adopt-A-School                Tubfrim                                      

     Donna Marstrander                     Alene Rice                         

     5527 Woodvalley Ct.                  2 Forest Pl.            

     Mason, Ohio 45040-2622          Glendale, OH 45246                     

     513-398-4285                            513-771-4378               

    dmarstrander@gmail.com         Clocks@zoomtown.com       

   Membership                    Newsletter

     Esther Charlton                            Per Flem


     3798 Susanna
Dr.                        4269 Berryhill Ln.

     Cincinnati, OH 45251                 Blue Ash, OH 45242

     513-923-3798
                             513-791-8942

Esthersofn@aol.com    Perflem@rectomolded.com                                                 
     Publicity                       Foundation                          

    Siri Timo                                    Anders Marstrander                       

     6873 Rosetree Pl.                        5527 Woodbury Ct

     Mason, OH 45040                       Mason, OH 45040-2622

    513-398-4285                               513-398-4285

   Siri@Cinci.rr.com         Anders@Marstrander.com
